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H. N. MacKinnon—*1 spent one year in Arts and one year in Science, but
I must say I liked Science much better than Arts.”

Professor Nicol says there are four kinds of liars. I'irst, there is the ordinary
liar, then we have the liar, next the liar, and finally the mining
expert. ‘

Education.

social evening was held by the Aeschylean Society on [Friday, Nov. 26th,
A and those present all expressed themselves as having passed a very enjoy-
able evening. About 6.30 we assembled in the large English room, to listen to
an excellent programme, consisting of addresses by Dean Lavell, Dr, Stephenson,
and DPrincipal Ellis; a recitation by Miss Davis; vocal solos by Miss McLeod and
Miss Philp; a vieolin solo by Mr. Hicks; and piano selections by Miss Black, Miss
Davidson, and Miss Maxwell. The programme was of such uniformly high quality
that we cannot refer particularly to any part of it, but must give the greatest
praise to the efforts of all who, by taking part therein, did so much toward mak-
ing the evening the success which it was. Principal Gordon was asked to say a
few words to the new society with the ancient name, and his remarks were greatly
appreciated. The Principal told a good story, concerning Lieut.-Governor Iraser
of Nova Scotia, who was once speaking against corporal punishment in schools.
Governor I'raser said that Le had never suffered in this way, except once, in
which case he had been punished for lying. “Dut,” said he, “that time T was
telling the truth.” .\ man in the audience, who had a rather poor delivery, called
out, “It c-c-cured you, didn't it?”

Then we adjourned to the Levana room, where the Iiducation students and
their friends were presented to the patronesses, Mrs. Gordon and Mrs. Ellis.
Programme cards were distributed, and shortly afterward the refreshments were
served —Owing to the rather awkward hour at which the social commenced, this
was to many a most interesting part of the evening—When the wants of  the
inner man had heen satisfied, the piano was moved into the hall, and a couple of
hours were passed very pleasantly in dancing, so that all too soon camg the hour
of ‘Home, Sweet Home'.  All left with the hope that the Aeschylean Society
would be able, in the near future, to spend another evening as pleasantly as this
one.

We wish particularly to express our appreciation of the kindness of those
from outside the Faculty of Education, who contributed to the entertainment of
the evening. We are deeply grateful to them for their assistance, and most sin-

cerely thank them.

The following is an extract from a letter received by one of the Faculty,
from Mr. J. J. Edwards, B.A. (Education "08) who is now Principal of Port
Arthur Public School ;—“T read the Education department in the Journal with
much pleasure, and re-live the session of 07708, Tt is quite possible T shall be in
Queen’s part of next session to finish my specialist work.”

.




